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November 2022 

The Messenger 

 THE NEWSLETTER OF PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH—MENOMONIE, WI 

A Message from Pastor Bob 

 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you. Thank you for the five years we've spent together as a church family. 

Through the ups and downs, the joys and sorrows, one thing has remained constant: 

Christ's love for us all. 
 

May we remain aware of how the Holy Spirit gives us the power to let that love                    

direct our every thought, word, and action. May we also remain aware that Christ's 

commands to worship together, grow in knowledge of God's Word, and faithfully 

serve our  congregation were given - not to make us holy - but to keep us faithful to 

the mission of spreading the Gospel. 
 

As of late, prayer and honest conversation have led me to accept the fragility of life and given me the courage to 

make difficult decisions. Doing so has been both laborious and liberating. And it has led me to practice what I 

preach: Trust in the Lord with all your heart, and do not lean on your own understanding (Proverbs 3:5). 
 

I will keep the people of Peace in prayer; please do the same for me. And may the peace of God that passes all 

human understanding keep our hearts and minds in Christ Jesus. 
 

Love ya bunches. Always will. 

Pastor Bob 

SAVE THE DATE—Sunday, November 6 

Farewell Party For Pastor Bob! 

 

Pastor Bob’s last day with us is Sunday, Nov. 6.                         

Please join us at a farewell reception and                     

luncheon to celebrate Bob and the 5 wonderful 

      years he was our Pastor. 

                   Sunday, November 6th after worship     

            (Serving around 11:30 a.m.) 

                     Downstairs fellowship hall 
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Volunteer Opportunities 

TUESDAY'S TABLE: An opportunity to volunteer
 

Tuesday's Table is a free meal served every Tuesday at St. Joe's Catholic Church to anyone who 

wishes to partake.   Various churches in the community support this effort through volunteers. 
 

NEWS:  We will resume serving meals inside starting in November! 
 

PLC serves the second Tuesday of the odd-numbered months.  Salem Iron Creek Lutheran will 

again serve along-side Peace Lutheran volunteers.  More volunteers are needed when meals are 

served inside.  So, here's what's needed from Peace:   

  
 2 prep cooks from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m., and 
 
 4 volunteers to help with clean-up, from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m. 
 

 
 

Our next opportunity to serve is: NOVEMBER 8, 2022 
 

 Want To Get Involved?     Contact:  Sharon Wold-715-235-9762 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Thank you to September Volunteers: 

Kathy Siler, Debbie Verdon and Ian Weston! 

  
You All Are Awesome! 

WE NEED YOU!!!!! 

We will have 2 Council positions open this year 

(2023).  Please prayerfully consider this very 

special ministry to use your time and talents.   

 

If you are interested or need more information, contact Jodi Bird, Council                    

President.  (715-308-3849).  

ANNUAL CONGREGTIONAL MEETING is January 29 after worship 
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  Sunday, November 20 at 9:00 a.m. 

 “With Our Whole Hearts  

              We Give You Thanks” 
 

 
For more than 100 years, Lutheran women have carried out the tradition of collecting Thankofferings to 
give thanks for blessings in the ordinary and extraordinary moments of life.  The Thankoffering service 
grounds this gratitude in a community of women, gathering together joyfully to give thanks and praise 
for what God has given them. They combine their offerings and offer them up to mission.   
                        
When the Women of the ELCA formed in 1987, they committed to continue this tradition of giving in 
gratitude for blessings. Each year in thousands of congregations, Thankofferings are collected to support 
the life-changing ministries of the churchwide women’s organization. 
 
All women who are members of Peace Lutheran Church are invited to place their Thankoffering         
envelopes in the special wicker offering basket, which will be passed around by the PLCW women 
during the Thankoffering services. 
 
Our mission is to mobilize women to act boldly on their faith in Jesus Christ, and every expression of 
Women of the ELCA does that in many ways: 
 
 Congregational units gather to study Scripture, make quilts, assemble layettes, school kits and so 

much more.   
 
 Elected churchwide board representatives travel to synodical and ecumenical events. 
 
 Staff members publish a wide array of free resources available on our website,                                    

womenoftheelca.org, as well as organize and offer workshops and trainings. 
 
 Offer many communications ministries – Gather,  Gather Bible Studies, Daily Grace, Cafe’, Bold                  

Connections, Interchange and others. 
 
 Support advocacy for health and safety of women and children. 
 
 Provide for racial justice programs. 
 
 Deliver grants to domestic and international organizations and scholarships to Lutheran women. 
 
Your Thankofferings support the total outreach of Women of the ELCA to live out its mission.   
 
Together, we do more than we could ever do apart, in gratitude for all God has given us, and with hope 
for all that is to come. 

PLCW THANKOFFERING  SERVICE 2022 
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Francis Eiseth & Harold Fletcher, Jr. 

 Mary Ellen Marquardt 

 

Vi Behing and Francis Eiseth 

 Winnifred Wolf 

 

Dick Wisher 

     Ken & Ruth Shugart 

 Deb & Ron Verdon 

 Larry & Jan Dahms 

 

Phyllis Vrandenberg 

 Friends & Family 

 
 

In Memory Of 

Memorial Gifts and Pastoral Acts 

We thank those who have given to our special funds in memory of the following people. 

Francis Eiseth 

    Lori & Mark Karnick 

 Debbie Hitz 

 Ron & Deb Verdon 

 Luanne Reckin 

 Myron & Kathy Siler 

 Earlyne Young 

 Patty Winberg & Family 

 Betty Evenson 

 Rick & Patty Bosse 

 Friends & Family 

 Jan & Larry Dahms 

 

 

Mia Sawyer Bignell, daughter of Christine and Mickey Bignell was baptized on Sunday, October 23.                          

Pastor Bob Friese officiated 

Sawyer James Bignell, son of Christine and Mickey Beguhn was baptized on Sunday, October 23.                              

Pastor Bob Friese officiated. 

An Affirmation of Baptism Service  was held on Sunday, October 30.  This class  was held in 2020 but we 

were unable to have a Ceremony due to Covid 19  restrictions.                     

Congratulations to the following confirmands.                                                                             

Cody Robert Dahms             Emi Anshus Frank                    Connor William Klimek       Lydia Candida Levra                                            

Abigail Rose Sutliff               Lucas Robert Wolbert 

Affirmation of Baptism 

Baptisms 

Kelsey Kuehnhold & Jeff Barstad                   

Carol & Dennis Kuehnhold                                                                                               

Welcome Our New Members      

 New Member Sunday, Oct. 30  

Francis Eiseth 

 Maxine Hintzman 

 Kevin Hintzman 

 Ron & Deb Micek 

 Richard & Leona Metzger 

 Nancy Ponto 

 Ron & Luanne Prochnow 

 Rita & Dave Brenhold 

 Virginia Helgeson 

 Curt Hagberg 

 

Grace Bahr 

 Marv & Jan Kufahl 

 Ron & Pat Rodey 

 Luanne Reckin 

     Sue Pittman 

Jane Beckwith                                                                                                                 

Pat & Ron Mikesell    

Sharon & Edgar Behling        

Amy &  Jeff Wheeler 

Ryan Wheeler 

Thomas Wheeler 
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Funerals 

Richard “Dick” J. Wisher  passed away Sunday, Oct. 9th at Regions Hospital in St. 

Paul.  A Memorial service was held at Rhiel Funeral Home on Saturday, October 22, 

with Pastor Bob Friese officiating.  Burial was at Evergreen Cemetery.  

Grace K Bahr passed away  Tuesday, Oct.18 at Neighbors of Dunn County in     

Menomonie.  A Funeral Service was held at Peace Lutheran Church on  Saturday,  

October 22, with Pastor Bob Friese  officiating.  Burial was at Peace Lutheran 

Church Cemetery.  

Francis A. Eiseth passed away on  Saturday, Sept. 24.  

 A Funeral Service was held at Peace Lutheran Church on Thursday,                                    

September 29, with Pastor Bob Friese officiating. Burial was in Peace Lutheran 

Cemetery.  

 

 

Sundays @ 9:00 a.m. 
Readers November-22 
Jeannine Peterson 6th 

Jodi Bird 13th 

Nathan Thompson 20th 

Linda Lenz 27th 

  

  

Sundays @ 9:00 a.m. 
Readers December-22 
Luanne Prochnow 4th 

Court Sand 11th 

Kevin Hinzman 18th 
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Your church family cordially invites 

you  to join us for worship 

Sunday, November 6, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.  

 

Festival of All Saints Worship Services 

The Festival of All Saints is the time when the church gives thanks to God for the lives of those who have died 

in the faith. It is a time to remember with fondness those most dear to us who have died, and to rejoice in 

God’s promise to us all that we will share in the resurrection with them. 

 

We hope you can join us at our worship service when we will remember your loved one by name in our                  

prayers.   

 

On Sunday, each family will receive a white rose at the conclusion of the service.  

 

Peace, 

Pastor Bob Friese  

pastor@plcmenomonie.com 

Cell 715-308-1681 
 

Those we especially remember from our congregation include the families of: 

 

Arvilla “Vi” Behling 

Francis A. Eiseth 

Glen H. Fisher 

Grace K. Bahr 

Audrey J. Graske 

Dorothy M. Hardy 

Wendy A. Hastings 

Rudine R. Karcewski 

Gwendolyn E. Manske 

Sally Pitzrick 

Dona M. Shoemaker 

John D. Trainor 

Lorraine “Phyllis” Vrandenburg 

Richard “Dick” Wisher 

All Saint’s Sunday—November 6th 

 

Love God, Love Others, and Serve The World 
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Dianne Brach of Stillwater, Minnesota visited the Cemetery and nearly stepped on this 

little fellow……     Watch where you’re walking……. 

       WATCH FOR DETAILS—NOT MEETING UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

Due to Pastor Bob’s leaving—                                                                                       

Thursday, 11 a.m. Worship is cancelled until further notice. 

Wednesday Evening Confirmation is cancelled until further notice                                     

We are still looking for someone to teach                                                                                    

our Wednesday Evening Confirmation Class.                                                                                

Contact your Church Council Members if you are interested or have questions. 

This ‘n That 

Look  

WHO  

We  

Found  

at the Cemetery 

December/January Newsletter                                                        

article/information deadline:  

  Friday, November 18 
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Peace Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

September 6, 2022 
 

Present: Jodi Bird, Pastor Bob, Kevin Hintzman, Luanne Prochnow, Mike Colson,              
Bruce Donicht, Marlene Schultz 

Absent:  Anastasia Black 

Meeting called to order by Council President Jodi Bird at 4:55 pm. 

Devotions were given by Pastor Bob.  

Minutes from August Meeting were discussed.  Motion to accept August minutes by Luanne 
and seconded by Bruce.  All approved. 

Pastor’s report: 

•    Confirmation starts on September 14th.  There may be 6 or more students. 

•    Pastor hopes to start a Revelation Bible Study before the end of September. 

•    New member Sunday will be October 2.  We may have ten or more new                          
  members. 

•    The organist position has been listed in two publications, one national and one   
   local (Twin Cities).  Word has also been put out to local musicians and                 
   organizations. 

•    After church on Sunday, September 11, there will a choir meeting. 

Financial reports were reviewed by Mike Colson. 

A key policy was discussed.  Re-keying will be done in the coming month.  The Intercom/camera system is installed 
and working.  Motion to approve the key policy was made by Luanne and seconded by Mike.  All approved. 

Council approved the flag policy as follows:  The two flags, US Flag and Christian Flag, will remain in front of the 
sanctuary the entire year.  The two flags will be displayed no farther out from the center of the two arches.  Motion to 
accept the policy by Kevin and seconded by Luanne. All approved. 

Updating of the Confirmation pictures was discussed.  Last picture displayed is 2010.  Pastor Bob will talk to Pete 
about pictures from 2011 to current. 

Paying ELCN NW Synod was tabled for now. 

Jodi gave an update on the Executive Committee.  The Choir Director position was discussed. Budget $3000 for                 
salary and $1500 for miscellaneous. Office hour changes were discussed. New hours would be 9:00-3:00, Monday-
Thursday.  Kate would start at 8:00 and office closed on Friday.  A person is interested in the social media position. 

Luanne gave an update on the Worship Committee.  Court will post a schedule of Ushers. Mark’s last day was                  
Sunday, September 4th. 

Kevin gave an update on the Property Committee.  Two benches will be placed in the cemetery.  Beth Ford and   
Kevin will figure out where.  Carpets will be cleaned in the next three weeks. There is work being done on the well 
at the cemetery.  Ordering of wreaths will start next month. 

Pastor Bob gave an update on Parish Education.  Intergeneration Pumpkin Painting will be held October 19th, 6:00-

7:00.  There will be a Christmas party. 

Gus Myron will be invited for the October 4th meeting to discuss the Kelling Fund. 

Kevin made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Jodi. 
 

Pastor Bob led the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Marlene Schultz, Secretary 

PLC Council Minutes  (Page 1 of 1) 

President  

Jodi Bird 

 

Vice President 

Bruce Donicht 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Colson 

 

Secretary 

Marlene Schultz 

              

Council Members 

Kevin Hintzman 

Luanne Prochnow 

Anastasia Black 
 

 

Staff                                                       

Pastor Bob Friese 
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Peace Lutheran Church + Menomonie, WI 

Where faith is a living, daring confidence in God’s grace 

A Congregation of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America   

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

  

PLEASE TURN YOUR REPORTS IN TO KATE DONICHT via EMAIL                                

(kate@plcmenomonie.com)    BY DECEMBER 31, 2022 

Suggested Template for your Annual Committee Reports: 

 • Committee name 

 • Name of individual compiling and submitting the report 

 • Date report was compiled 

 • Names of committee members  

 • Committee Purpose Statement/Paragraph  

 • Goal(s) of the committee for the last year 

 • Steps (Action Plan) to meet goal(s) 

 • Goals attained over the last year/Ministry highlights 

 • Moving Forward/Next steps for committee for the coming year 

Attention:  Church Council Members and PLC Organization Leaders 

ANNUAL REPORTS  (It’s that time again!)  

DEADLINE DUE DATE is December 31.    

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING is January 29 after worship 

Annual Report Info is Due! 
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Witness and Service 

November 8 @ 9:30 a.m.  

GREETINGS FROM YOUR 
WITNESS & SERVICE COMMITTEE 

AT PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 November 2022 

 
CURRENT MEMBERS:  Deb Bell, Patty Bosse, Linda Lenz, *Luanne Prochnow (Council Rep), Barb Sand, 
Sharon Wold 
      
 
WHAT IS WITNESS & SERVICE ALL ABOUT? 
“The committee must develop and increase awareness of witness and service opportunities within the                            
congregation.  It should educate members on the importance of outreach opportunities in our community.  It 
may engage in shared ministry opportunities by working with area ELCA congregations and Lutheran Campus 
Ministry in witness and service activities.”  Taken from PLC Constitutional By-Laws 
 

In other words -  We are the hands and feet for Jesus! 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENT:  THANKSGIVING MEAL BOXES FOR FAMILIES IN OUR COMMUNITY. 
We will again be joining Christ Lutheran and Our Saviors Lutheran to provide Thanksgiving Meal Boxes for 
families in our community.  Peace Lutheran will be collecting items to make 10 Meal Boxes. Check out the 
Turkey Board in the inner-narthex for more information on how you can help! 
 
UPCOMING EVENT:  LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY MEAL – NOVEMBER 28 
Peace Lutheran will be serving a Monday Night Meal on November 28 for  UW-Stout Students.  We would 
appreciate your help by donating items for the meal and there is opportunity to help prepare the meal and serve 
it too.  A sign-up sheet will be available the latter part of November 
 
FUTURE EVENT:  ADOPT A FAMILY ANGEL TREE 
This year Witness & Service Committee will be working with Bridge to Hope in their “Adopt a Family” for 
Christmas event.  We will be sponsoring 2 families.  As in the past, Paper Angels will be placed on a Christ-
mas Tree near Kate's office.  The Angels will have specific information on them for what is needed to be pur-
chased. Gifts can be returned with the Paper Angel attached to the gift and placed under the tree.  More infor-
mation will be forthcoming in the Messenger.   
 
REMINDER  - Let's Keep Filling the Grocery Cart! Because the need is great, we will be collecting items 
for Stepping Stones in our Grocery Cart EVERY Sunday!  And remember, many of these folks have pets, so 
Stepping Stones is also accepting dog & cat food contributions as well.  THANK YOU ALL for your on-going 
generosity and support.  In October, 51 pounds of food items were collected!  That's about the 3rd month in a 
row we have made 50# or over!  Way to Go Peace Members!!    
 
 
The Witness & Service Committee will meet again on November 8 @ 9:30 a.m. @ Church.  Want to get                   
involved???  We'd love to have additional members.   
 
 
 

Happy Thanksgiving! 
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DISCIPLESHIP & STEWARDSHIP   
PLCW Coordinators, Ginny Helgeson & Sharon Wold 

November 2022 

Reminders 

  
Monthly Circle Meetings: 
  
Hannah Circle Meetings are held 
on the Second Monday of the 
month @ 3:00 p.m. at the church.  
All are welcome! 
Contact: 
Kathy Siler 
715-235-5207 
  
Priscilla Circle Meetings are 
held on the Second Tuesday of 
the month at 1:30 p.m. 
All are welcome! 
Contact: 
Gladys Waller 
715-235-5805 
  
  
  

Looking Ahead 

 
NOVEMBER 

 1 PLCW Board – 9:30 a.m. 

 5  Mission Festival & Bazaar                  

 8 Tuesday's Table 

 8 Priscilla Circle – 1:30 p.m. 

14 Hannah Circle – 3:00 p.m. 

20 Thankoffering Service  for 

Women of the ELCA 9:00 a.m. 

28 LCM Meal 

  

DECEMBER 

  

6 PLCW Board – 9:30 a.m. 

12 Hannah Circle – 3:00 p.m. 

13 Priscilla Circle - 1:30 p.m. 

  
Fall 2022: gather Bible Studies 
 Session 3: “Creatures,” offers us an opportunity to observe and learn about God from 
birds, foxes, sheep, dogs and other animals, while considering habitat protection, food                   
justice and the model of trust. 

  
MISSION FESTIVAL & BAZAAR – NOVEMBER 5 
Get Your Raffle Tickets Now!  Time is running out!  Many Wonderful items. Selling   
before & after services & until drawing @ 11:30 on Nov. 5! 

  
 A THANKOFFERING SERVICE FOR WOMEN OF THE ELCA 2022  

“With Our Whole Hearts We Give You Thanks” 
Sunday, November 20 at 9:00 a.m. 

    
     Thankofferings are a long-standing and spiritual practice among women of faith. We give 

in thanksgiving for blessings received—and we do receive so many blessings, don't we? 
The Women of the ELCA decided back in 1988 that Thankofferings are to support ongo-
ing ministries of the churchwide women's organization.  These include our many online 
and printed communications channels (such as the www.womenoftheelca.org website), 
our justice and advocacy work, training and development for elected leaders throughout 
the women's organization, our constant work in support of congregational and synodical 
women's organizations, the administration of our grants and scholarship programs, all that 
goes into our triennial convention, and so much more. 

     Many women set aside small amounts at home throughout the year and then bring togeth-
er their gifts with those of other women in their circles or local groups at the end of the 
year.  Others, like us, organize a Thankoffering service with the whole congregation, cel-
ebrating the ministries of women in a bold, exciting way. Our treasurer gathers up all the 
offerings given at the Thankoffering service and forwards the total amount to Women of 
the ELCA.Your Thankofferings support the total outreach of Women of the ELCA to live 
out its mission. 

  
    Thankoffering envelopes are available in the Narthex during the whole  month of Novem-

ber and will also be handed out at the door before the church services. All women who 
are members of Peace Lutheran Church are invited to place their blue Thankoffering 
envelopes in the baskets, which will be passed around by the PLCW women during the 
Thankoffering services, followed by the regular offering plates passed around by the  
ushers. If you are unable to attend the Thankoffering Services in person, you can put the 
envelope in the  drop-box in the door of the handicapped entrance or mail it to :                              
Peace Lutheran Church, 917 7th St.   Menomonie, WI 54751. 

  
   LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF – THANK YOU 
    A  BIG THANK YOU to EVERYONE who helped with the Quilts and Kits for Lutheran 

World Relief this year!  Our QUILTERS produced and sent 27 beautiful quilts, and               
because of the generosity of PLC FOLKS, 39 School Kits and 16 Baby Care Kits were 
assembled and sent!  The success of this project would not be what it is without YOU!  
So, a very heartfelt thank you to everyone! 

  
   DID YOU KNOW . . . . 
   The PLCW Board voted to give $100 to each of the following entities for Christmas: 
   ELCA Good Gifts, Stepping Stones, Bridge to Hope, Feed My People Food Bank, Luther 

Park, UW Stout Campus Ministry, Hope Gospel Mission, Menomonie Free Clinic. Fierce 
Freedom. 

http://www.womenoftheelca.org/
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September 2022: 95番 The Bencke Family in Japan 

 

September 2022: 95番 

 

Conference on                     
Worship, Theology, 

and the Arts 

 

Scatter the                                 
Imagination of 

our Hearts 

Liturgical art for worship  

Stained glass at Word  
of Peace (Rogers, MN) 

This past July, I (Jackie) had an opportunity to attend a conference at St. Olaf College.  The                                  
intersection of worship, theology, and arts is about a perfect set of topics that I can imagine for the                                 
professional development of missionaries.    At that point, I had just arrived in the U.S. and was still pro-
cessing the rather hostile entry we had experienced as we encountered the customs and immigration 
agents in Seattle.  The anxiety and malcontent of people was palpable and very unexpected.   I can only 
imagine what it must be like for those entering the U.S. for the first time and whose “first impression” of 
Americans was at the border.  Admittedly, I was pretty outraged at what I was witnessing. 

 As I listened to the presenters, however, I felt the Holy Spirit douse me with bucketsful of mercy 
and grace.  I began to see the extent to which this country has experienced trauma and is just so                    
exhausted. I only heard about it – I wasn’t here to feel it or have my eyes, ears, mind and heart assaulted 
daily with the unfolding suffering that is happening in both the larger American context and even within 
the communities of faith where we worship.  

 I was reminded of the Hebrew word for wilderness, which is “midbar.” It is a term derived from 
“davar” and “diber,” which refer to the spoken word or commandments.  The “mi” prefix has a few                    
meanings, but can refer to being “divided” or “separated from.”  Certainly it is a fitting metaphor for to-
day’s context to view these past couple of years as a wilderness, where we are increasingly divided, or 
even separated from both one another, and God at times.   
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While the idea of “wilderness” or a concept of “wild” (lawless disorder) is not particularly                  
common in Japan, at least not like Americans typically understand “wilderness,” a closer                   
metaphor would be those referencing the sea, such as the large wave depicted in the famous 
block print (image at the bottom). I imagine that many have seen this picture.  It is recognizable 
and is often referred to as a picture of a Japanese tsunami.  

Have you ever noticed that Mt. Fuji is right in the center of this image?   Look closely and 
you’ll see it, far in the background.  There are also three boats of people in the image, looking as 
though they might have their lives flashing before them.  They are about to be crushed by this 
mighty wave of water that seeks to fall back into the sea from where it emerged.  Probably all 
that the people see is the wall of water in front of them, churning and tossing them to and fro.                  
If it were me, I probably wouldn’t notice the massive mountain, stable and unchanging on the 
safety of the shore. 

 As Christians, we are not immune to the fragile or tumultuous storms of life.  We, like an-
yone, are often fixing our eyes on the big wave of scariness and instability that is right in front of 
us, instead of on the rock of ages, unchanging and unshakable that is right there on the horizon.  
The disciplines of joy and hope are not sentiments, based on our circumstances.  They are, in the 
words of Rev. Willie Jennings, acts of resistance against despair.  Joy and hope are both counter-
intuitive forces, and Christ calls us to a countercultural life. 
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PLC information 

 

The new security system has been installed at the church.   

The building doors will remain locked  during business hours.                            

Please push the button on the security camera when you would like to enter the church.                                    

We will “buzz” you in from the office. 

              Office/Building hours:        Monday thru Thursday      9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  

Fall/Winter Worship Schedule  

SUNDAY WORSHIP • 9:00 a.m. In-person and on Facebook Live   

RADIO BROADCAST AM880:    Our radio broadcast will be at 8:30 a.m.                                                                     

                               The previous week’s service will be aired. 

THURSDAY WORSHIP—The last 11 a.m. Thursday Worship is on Nov.3.  Then it is cancelled until further 

notice. 

 

  

103.6 FM 
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PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH CONTACT INFO                                        
917 7th St. E.,           Menomonie, WI 54751     715.235.2500               www.plcmenomonie.com 

Pastor: Bob Friese 

 pastor@plcmenomonie.com 

 715-308-1681 

 

Administrative Assistant: Kate Donicht 

 kate@plcmenomonie.com 

 715-235-2500 

 

Choir Director 

 Rob Mondlock 

 mondra@wwt.net 

 715-308-0984 

 

Temp. Communications Coordinator:                                             

 Mike Colson  mjcolson31@hotmail.com 

 

Custodian: Aaron Schuldt   

 office@plcmenomonie.com 

 

Accounting  & Bookkeeping Consultant:                     

 Jenny Steinmeyer                                                    

 treasurer@plcmenomonie.com 

 715-556-9939 

 

 

PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL OFFICERS: 

President:           Jodi Bird              715-308-3849 birdjL04@gmail.com       

                 (Note:  Jodi’s email is a lowercase L not a number 1) 

Vice President:  Bruce Donicht  715-619-6806 bdonicht@yahoo.com 

Secretary:           Marlene Schultz  715-505-7856 schultzma@uwstout.edu 

Treasurer:              Mike Colson  715-505-7039 mjcolson31@hotmail.com 

 

COUNCIL LIASONS: 

Board of Trustees/Property & Finance       Kevin Hintzman    715-309-9221   rkkhintzman@yahoo.com 

Board of Faith Formation/Parish Ed         Anastasia Black      715-556-5750   anastasia_black@rocketmail.com  

Board of Worship & Mission/Stewardship, Evangelism, Fellowship, Social Concerns  

            Luanne Prochnow          715-308-0270                lprochnow68@gmail.com 

      

PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL 
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2022 Wreath Sales by Men of Peace  
 

2022 CHRISTMAS WREATH ORDER FORM 

PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

MEN OF PEACE 

 

Use the form below to make selection 

• Include payment with order form     

   Make checks payable to “Men of Peace” 

 

• Return order form with payment to the church office or in the slotted box at the back of the church 

 

• Order Deadline: Wednesday November 9th 2022 

 

• Wreaths will be available for pickup at the church starting Wednesday November 23rd, 2022 or 

wreaths can be placed on graves at Peace Lutheran Cemetery by the Men of Peace 

 

WREATH ORDER FORM 

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone: ______________________________ 

 

Decorated Wreath 24”      ($23.00)    Quantity ________   Total Payment ___________ 

Decorated Wreath 36”      ($45.00)     Quantity ________   Total Payment  ___________ 

Decorated Wreath 48”      ($55.00)  Quantity ________    Total Payment ___________ 

 

Do you want wreath delivered to grave site:   ______ 

Grave site name: _____________________________________________________________________ 
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